December 13, 1963

Mr. Thomas A. Captain
Miami, Oklahoma

Dear Chief:

Thank you for your recent letter enclosing a copy of the Resolution
adopted on November 30, 1963, by the Eastern Shawnee Tribe of Oklahoma
requesting that a bill be introduced inCongress which would grant
your tribe the authority to sell certain real property located in
Ottawa County, Oklahoma. | can appreciate your desire to have this
legislation enacted this session, since you have a buyer who is
interested in the property.

i shall be happy to introduce such a bill in the Senate. | will get
in touch with the Bureau of Indian Affairs here in Washington and
start working on a draft bill,

With best wishes, | am

Very truly yours,



